Terrapin City Council Office 4263 Terrapin Way

Terrapin, TX 25246

February 25, 2019

Susan Carter 5123 St. Michael Street

Terrapin, TX 25246

Dear Ms. Carter:

Subject: Request for pothole repairs on St. Michael Street

Road traffic safety is a great priority during this hazardous winter season. I am writing in response to your letter requesting the repair of several potholes on St. Michael Street to be expediated.

The extreme winter weather conditions that our city has had this season is at an all-time high. Our city has had a total of 30 inches of snow and sleet over the past three months. The high precipitation rates have caused several hazardous conditions on both primary and secondary roads. These conditions include 50 faulty traffic signal lights, 196 potholes, 15 damaged guard rails, and more. The Department of Motor Vehicles is working toward repairing these issues by June 15<sup>th</sup>, weather permitting. The goal is to repair the damages to the primary roads, such as I-95 and Route 5, where traffic is typically heaviest and then address the damages to secondary roads soon after.

The Terrapin City Council is aware that the current road conditions on St. Michael Street and several other roads in our city creates a great safety risk. We value the citizens' safety and are working hard to fix the hazardous road damages as quickly as possible. There are currently 325 workers from the Department of Motor Vehicles committed to repairing the damages caused by the winter weather. If I receive word that a crew team is available to work on St. Michael Street sooner than expected, I will personally contact you will an updated repair date.

Thank you for sharing concerns.

Yours Sincerely,

## Walter Moore

Walter Moore

City Councilor